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STATE OF DELAWARE
DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE
DELAWARE HARNESS RACING COMMISSION
2320 SOUTH DUPONT HIGHWAY
DOVER, DELAWARE 19901
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FaAx: (302) 697 - 4748




Minutes of the Meeting Held

April 1, 2008
The Delaware Harness Racing Commission met for a meeting at the Department of Agriculture, Dover, Delaware at 10:15 a.m. on Tuesday, April 1, 2008
Committee Members Present

	Beth Steele, DHRC Chairman
	Karen Craft, Harrington Raceway

	Charles Lockhart, Dover Downs
	John Hensley, VP, Horse Racing, Dover Downs

	James Boese, Harrington Raceway
	Hugh Gallagher, Administrator of Racing

	Breezy Brown, DHRC Commissioner
	Salvatore DiMario, Exec. Director., DSOA

	Judy Davis-Wilson, Exec. Director, DSBF
	Jo-Ann Price, DHRC Paralegal

	Karen Craft, Harrington Raceway
	


Others Present

	Dr. Annie Renzetti, Commissioner Veterinarian
	Scott Egger, Presiding Judge

	Dr. Jay Baldwin, Bleeder Meds Veterinarian
	Dr. John Peters, DTRC Veterinarian

	Carolyn Poore, Paddock Judge
	


	Call to Order/Welcome
	Chairman Steele called the meeting to order at 10:21 a.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  

	Approval of Minutes


	Mr. Hensley moved to approve the March 4, 2008 Minutes, Mr. Gallagher seconded, and the Motion passed unanimously. 

	Discussion  

  Claiming Rule (6.3)

    6.3.2.8
   6.3.3.2
   6.3.3.3
   6.3.3.4
    6.3.3.11
    6.3.3.12  
    6.3.3.13
    6.3.3.14
Bleeder Rule (8.3.5.9.4)

Wrong horse got Amicar

Taking horse urine specimen
  (8.4.3.5.7)

Proposed New Equipment Rule
  (7.5.4) 

Steroids


	This section was discussed, but no changes were offered.
After discussion, Mr. DiMario moved to change the word “Association” to “Commission.” Ms. Craft seconded, and the Motion passed unanimously.
After discussion, no changes were suggested.
Mr. Boese asked that “licensed delegate” be clarified, Mr. Gallagher suggested the second sentence be modified to delete “the current license status” as there is no access to that information for the track employee. After further discussion, Mr. Hensley suggested striking the remainder of the second sentence after the word “received.” Mr. Lockhart moved to change to “thirty (30) minutes before post time…”; Mr. Gallagher seconded the Motion. Mr. DiMario asked why it is necessary. After further discussion, Mr. DiMario opposed the Motion, which carried with a majority in favor. 
After discussion, no change was suggested.
Ms. Davis-Wilson suggested the last sentence be deleted in its entirety. Mr. Gallagher seconded, the Motion passed unanimously.
In the third sentence, after the word “DPO” it was suggested to delete the word “the” (an unsubstantial change.)
After discussion, no change was suggested.
After extensive discussion, Mr. Lockhart moved to put before the Commission the language that was proposed in the September Rules Committee meeting (365 days, 10, 30, 30 and life.) Mr. Boese seconded the Motion, and it passed unanimously. 

Mr. Boese asked the status of this matter. Mr. Egger replied that it is still under investigation.

After discussion, there was general agreement to delete the current rule in its entirety. The current policy adequately addresses this issue.
Mr. Gallagher reported at the last meeting, the ARCI Committee discussed the Evolution Bike issue: They were very guarded because of the manufacturer. They are aware of recalls in other jurisdictions. It would exonerate the owner and trainer. Mr. Lockhart stated the law is not enforceable as it is written. Mr. DiMario said he’s doing business in the state of Delaware; the Commission should have some concern over the safety of the bike. Mr. Gallagher commented that he needed to go a bit further and change the scope of his attention - it’s not the Commission’s responsibility to bring a class action on behalf of the horsemen.
A general discussion included what neighboring jurisdictions and the local Thoroughbred Commission have done recently.

	Upcoming Meetings

  DHRC Regular Meeting

  Rules Committee
	April 8, 2008 Dover Downs, Chesapeake Room

May 6, 2008 10:15 a.m. at Dept. of Ag. Secretary’s Conf. Room

	Adjournment


	At 12:46 p.m., Commissioner Brown moved to adjourn; Mr. Hensley seconded, the Motion passed unanimously.  
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